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CITY OF EAST PALO ALTO, CALIFORNIA 
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS – ENGINEERING DIVISION 

ADDENDUM 3 
 

SAFER BAY PROJECT 

                       Project NO. SP-02C 

The proposal submission deadline has been extended to February 14, 2025. 

General Information and Questions 
 

Question 1: We (Potential Proposer) are assuming that the draft and final EIR for CEQA 
are being prepared by a consultant currently under contract with the SFCJPA (that is 
being funded separately by a grant from the San Francisco Bay Restoration Authority).  
Is this correct?   

 

Answer 1: The DEIR will be released by August 2025. Please scope for review of DEIR for 
comments from City's perspective.  
 

Question 2: If so, is this same consultant (or another consultant) also under contract 
with the SFCJPA to prepare the environmental permits for the BCDC, RWQCB, CDFW 
and the USACE?  Or should we assume that the preparation, coordination, and submittal 
of these environmental permits should be included as part of the scope and fee that we 
submit with our proposal? 
 
Answer 2: The SFCJPA will be coordinating with EPA's selected consultant on design and 
permitting. We will need information from the 60% design to permit the project.  If the City's design 
differs significantly from what is assumed in the EIR, the consultant will need to submit a permit 
addendum for changes. 

 
 

Husam Aburabi  

Husam Aburabi 
Civil Engineer 
City of East Palo Alto 

 
All other terms and conditions remain unchanged.  


